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ASSEMBLY DATES TERM 3 
 15/9 

Please retain this front sheet to keep informed about school activities 

 Term 3 Week  8 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NOTES HOME 

Dance2bfit  - Paperless On Compass 4/9 - Due10/10 

Term 3 Calendar 2023 

 

8/9 PSSA Gala Day 

12/9 & 13/9 Cosmodome 

14/9 RU OK Day 

19/9 P&C Meeting 

21/9 - 22/9 Years 3 & 4 Yarramundi 

22/9 Last Day of Term 3 

Assembly Awards 

As of Friday 29 July, invitations for parents to attend assembly to see their child  

receive an award or certificate will be sent via the Compass app. 

Save the Date 
Dance2bFit  Sessions 13/10 - 1/12 

Year 6 Farewell 14/12 
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School Attendance 
Regular attendance at school is vital for children to achieve their educational best. A fact sheet for      
parents is included in this week’s newsletter. Please take 5 minutes to read the information from the NSW 
Department of Education. It is extremely important that any student absences are explained by parents 
on the day before 11am. This can be completed via the student portal page in Compass. 
 
Dance Performance 
On Tuesday this week our Junior and Senior Dance groups performed at the Blue Mountains/Nepean 
Dance Festival. These talented groups of students represented our school with great pride and               
performed exceptionally well in front of a capacity audience. Thank you to Mrs Manuel and Miss Bruce 
for their coordination of the groups and for the many hours spent coaching these students. It was great 
that the whole school was able to view the performance when they returned last Monday.                     
Congratulations to our School Captains Laura and Jack who were the comperes for the evening               
performance. 
 
Debating 
Congratulations to the Leonay debating team who participated in the semi-final debate on Wednesday 
this week. The topic was ‘money can buy happiness’. Our speakers Aurelia, Jack, Laura and Sarah did a 
wonderful job as the opposition. Unfortunately, they were beaten on the day by an equally strong team 
from Jordan Springs. Well done to all members of the team as this is the first time Leonay have reached 
the semi-finals. Thank you also to Ms Mill for all her hard work with the team. 
 
Year 3 and 4 Yarramundi Camp 
On Thursday 21 and Friday 21 September our Year 3 and 4 students will be spending two days                
participating in an outdoor education program at Yarramundi.  We wish the group all the best for their 
two days and thank the teachers for giving up their time to attend. 
 
Leonay 50th Birthday Celebrations in 2024 
In 2024, Leonay Public School will celebrate 50 years of operating on the current school site. In order to 
celebrate this special occasion, we will be holding a number of events for the students and community to 
share in. 
I am putting together a committee of teaching and non teaching staff and parents to organise some of the 
events that will take place. If you would like to be part of this team, please email the school expressing 
your interest and using Leonay 50 in the subject line. Details of the first meeting will be emailed to those 
interested early next term.  
 
Sporting Achievements 
I regularly send out messages to congratulate our students but today this is for one of our staff members. 
Congratulations to Mrs Longhurst who has been selected in the 2023 NSW Women’s Masters Hockey 
Team to play at the National Tournament in Perth in the upcoming holidays. We wish you well. 
 
Tell Them From Me Survey 
Students in years 4, 5 and 6 will complete the second round of the Tell Them From Me surveys at the     
beginning of next term. The data from these surveys is used for analysis of student well-being, rather than 
academic performance.  Staff will also complete an online survey. 
 
Parent Survey - Below is the link for the Parent Survey.  Please take the time to complete this before the 
end of term as it helps us shape future directions.  
 
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/8vqj3 
 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/8vqj3
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 Leonay Lowdown 
Hi Parents, 
 
It has now been 12 months of our students learning with Mr Irvine and their class      
teachers in Rock and Water lessons. They have been learning to acknowledge their own 
choices through the Rock and Water Salute of "I am strong. I know what is right and 
wrong. I know where I am going. I can make my own choices. My first intention is 
friendship, connection and communication." The students have participated in a range of 
games, activities and reflection time to apply the principles of Rock and Water and our 
school expectation of using STAND. 
 
We would like to invite you as parents to come and participate in a practical lesson to 
experience the fun, learning and social and emotional development we aim to provide for 
your children. This will occur at 6:15pm on Tuesday 17 October. 
 
Please RSVP via email to the school (with Attention Mrs Longhurst Rock and Water in the 
subject line) by Friday 13 October for your attendance. 

Supervision 
Supervision for students begins at 8.30am each morning. Students arriving at school between 8.30am and 
8.40am are required to sit under the COLA area. The duty teacher will then send students to put their 
bags in their rooms before heading to the playground area.  If students arrive after 8.40am they need to 
drop their bag in their room and then make their way to the playground. All students are expected to be 
in the playground area as this is where supervision is being provided.  Parents/caregivers should not be 
on the playground area.   
 
No students or parent/caregivers are to be near any classroom areas prior to 9am unless they have a    
prearranged meeting with a teacher.  If you are on-site after 9am you must report to the office to be 
signed in. This is a departmental requirement and must be adhered to.  In order for the school to best 
manage child protection guidelines, students should be dropped off and parents/caregivers should then 
leave the school grounds unless they have an appointment.  Your cooperation in these matters will be 
appreciated. 
 
Next Assembly 
Next assembly – Friday 15 September.  KD will be performing for us. 
 
P & C Meeting 
Next meeting Tuesday 19 September, commencing at 7pm in the library. 
 

 Miss Payne 
 

Principal 
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R U OK? Day 
When? Thursday, 14 September, 2023 

What to do? Wear yellow to support the cause (no gold coin donation) 

What is R U OK day? R U OK? is a charity with a mission to get everyone having more conversations to check in 

with each other to see how they’re doing. It’s about what we can all do to help our friends, classmates and family 

to get through tough times. 

This R U OK day, Students will be participating in conversations around how to ask their others if they are okay. 

Our Senior SRC have made a video to highlight some of the strategies we can use to check in with others. We ask 

that you use this day as an opportunity to check in with your children and those around you. 

Handy tips to ask R U OK? 

Ask: It’s best to pick a quiet time when you’re alone with them if you can, not in front of everyone. Ap-

proach them in a relaxed and friendly way, it doesn’t have to be a big deal, just a casual conversation.  

You don’t have to specifically say “Are you OK?” – ask in whatever way feels right for you. You could say 

something like:  

 “How are you travelling?”  

 “You don’t seem yourself lately – want to talk about it?“  

 “You seem a bit sad lately, are you OK?” 

 “What’s going on?” 

Listening is the thing that can make the biggest difference for someone who needs help. It can be tempting to 

rush or change the subject. It can also be hard to hear that one of your friends is sad or is struggling – but remind 

yourself that by listening, you are making a difference.  

Take Action: Once they’ve shared why they are sad, worried or angry, you might suggest to them that they think 

about one small step they might be able to take. You don’t have to have all the answers, and it can be really good 

to encourage them to share how they’re feeling with an adult they trust. 

Check In: After the conversation make sure you don’t ignore what happened - keep checking in. It’s important to 

continue showing care so that they continue feeling supported and so they know they can always come to you if 

they feel that way again. 
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KD had the best time at our Calmsley Farm 

excursion. Read all about our favourite parts- 
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Dance Group 
On Tuesday 5th September, our Senior and Junior Dance group both had performances at the Nepean 

Blue Mountains Dance Festival, held at The Joan Sutherland Centre. We were so proud of the teamwork, 

enthusiasm, and commitment of all of the students both during the performances and in the leadup. It 

isn’t easy giving up your lunch break once (sometimes twice) a week to practice, but they held up their 

commitment and gave it everything they had.  

 

We can’t wait to do it all again next year! 
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P&C 

On Friday 1 September the P&C held the Father Day Stall and the Father’s Day Raffle. It was so nice to see 

the students doing their shopping and with so much thought to purchase the perfect gift for the special 

person in their life, hope everyone had a lovely weekend celebrating. 

A huge thank you to all our local businesses and families who kindly donated the prizes for the raffle we 

are so grateful for your support, from the day the total raised was a $4192.  

Congratulations to all our raffle winners! 

-  $250 Visa Card – Donated by Ballard Plumbing Leonay- Kai S 3/4L 

-  1 Game of Golf & cart for 2 people Emu Sports Club - Ethan M KD 

-  $100 Holey Moley Voucher – Nathan J 1F 

-  $100 JB-HiFi Voucher – Ella F 4/5E 

-  $87 Case of Status Quo Pale Ale, Mountain Culture Emu Plains – Alani D 2B 

-  $80  BURNNOVE Deep Tissue Massage Gun – Carlisle M 1F 

-  $50 Mountain Culture Emu Plains Voucher - Jonah C 3/4L 

-  2 x $50 Hogs Breath Café Penrith Voucher - Chance C 2B 

-  $50 Emu Sports Club Voucher - Ewan H 2B 

-  1 Golf lesson Emu - Adele M 2B  

-  Café at Lewers Voucher – Ethan M KD 

-  $50 Amcal Voucher - Freddy W KD 

-  $40 Laughing Boy Café Voucher – Lara T 3/4T 

-  $40 2773 Café Voucher – Zoe O 3/4L 

Thank you to all our volunteers for all their help on the day, we wouldn’t have been able to do this with-

out you. 
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Kindergarten Enrolments for 2024 are now open. Enrolments can be  
completed through the Leonay PS website. Arrangements for orientation 
days are underway for children already enrolled. Contact the office if you 
have any questions or require any additional   assistance.  

School Representative Shirts 
 

When students are chosen to represent Leonay PS at different sporting events, 
they are loaned a school representative shirt. Please make sure that this is 
washed and returned to school straight after the event. We are missing quite a 
number from Zone Cross Country held last term and the recent Zone Athletics 
carnival. Have a look at home and please return any shirts ASAP to the office. 

Voluntary School Contributions 
 

Each year public primary and secondary schools across NSW request financial contributions from their 
community to enhance the school’s educational programs.  This request occurs because there are no ac-
tual fees to attend public schools.  These voluntary contributions help provide additional educational re-
sources for the benefit of our students. Our voluntary contribution for this year is $50 per child.  Pay-
ments can be made at any stage. We are currently using this money to update our technology in the 
school through purchasing more laptops and Chromebooks. 
 

 

National Disability Insurance Scheme 
 

The NDIS supports people with a permanent and significant disability that affects their ability to take part 
in everyday activities. It also focuses on early intervention where getting early support can reduce the 
impact of disability on you or your child.  Additional information can be found at: - website – 
www.ndis.gov.au email - enquiries@ndis.gov.au or by phoning 1800 800 110 between 8am to 8pm Mon-
day to Friday. 

http://www.ndis.gov.au
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